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March 28, 2018  -  Also Check Bulletin Board For Schedule of Regular Weekly Activities    

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

All seasons:   Every Day    Oranges and Grapefruit   (see notes)   Pharr South Park!!! 

Sat.  Mar. 31  4:45PM     Saturday Nite Supper   (see notes)     Main Hall  

Sun. Apr. 1  9:30AM     Easter Communion Service         Main Hall  

Sun. Apr. 1  1:00PM     EASTER Dinner    (see page 2)     Main Hall  

Mon. Apr. 2  2:00PM     Dick’s 100 Birthday Reception (see page 2)     Main Hall  

 

Wed. Apr. 4        RECYCLING YARD CLOSED (see page 2)         

 

Sat.  Apr. 7  1:00-4:00PM   REAL ESTATE OPEN HOUSE        Lobby   

Sun. Apr. 8  1:00-4:00PM   REAL ESTATE OPEN HOUSE        Lobby   

 

Sun. Apr. 15  2:00PM     Card Bingo      (see notes)     Main Hall  

Tues. May 1  7:00-9:00PM   Karaoke Hour     (see notes)     Activity Ctr  

Sun. Dec. 16  6:30PM     Sunday Night Entertainment         Main Hall  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICE 

April 1, 2018  At 9:30AM 

Join us for singing hymns, communion, and worship  

 in the Main Hall 

Dr. Gerald Parriott will be giving the message: 

“Easter is for Everyone!”  

Matthew 28:1-10    Mark 16: 1-16     Luke 24:1-12     John 20:1-18 

 

Services are Non– Denominational 

 

Pharr South Park Easter Dinner following the service. 

 

POPS submission requirements:   1. Must be at least 5-1/2” x 8-1/2” (1/2 of an 8-1/2” x 11” sheet).  Anything smaller will 

not be accepted.   Check bulletin board for your “bad” article.  

2. Also, any slips not signed  (with a handwritten signature) will not be accepted.  A typed signature will not suffice.  This 

has long been a POPS rule .  Any questions: Call my home from 9AM-9PM and  leave message if necessary. 

3.  All items must be in POPS box in lobby/office  by  Tuesday Noon  each week.    

4.  When you email to editor, deadline is NOON Tuesday.                            

5. Greg & Mary Lou HLL– co-editors: Phone: 507-995-9353 & email is gregg7577@gmail.com 

Weekly Newsletter 

For Pharr South folks 

  Have a safe trip Home!!!           

 

MATTHEW 28:5-7 

 

 And the Angel answered and 

said unto the women “Fear not ye; 

for I know that ye seek Jesus, who 

hath been crucified. 

 He is not here: for He is Risen, 

even as He said, Come, see the 

place where the Lord lay. 

  And go quickly, and tell His 

disciples, He is risen from the 

Dead”. 

  Be sure to check out @Office. 
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 NOTES & STUFF FOR SCHEDULED EVENTS: 

 

CARD BINGO: Sunday, April 15th starting at 2:00PM in S. 

Main Hall we will have our Card Bingo game. Come with a 

canned good for the Food Bank, along with 4 nickels, 4 

dimes, 4 quarters, and 1 dollar to play Bingo.  We have lots 

of fun and goodies to buy and eat while playing. Bring your 

friends! 

 

KARAOKE HOUR: NO Karaoke for April.  It will resume 

following Pot Luck on Tuesday May 1, 2018 in the Main 

Hall. 

 

KNITTERS AND CROCHETERS:   Questions? - Colene 

Forsberg #110 Laurel Rd.  

                         Cell 612-202-8381  

 

ORANGES & GRAPEFRUIT: First of all, please, please 

get the owner’s permission to pick fruit off their fruit tree. 

Common courtesy prevails. Also owners of fruit trees, please 

pick up fallen fruit, or make arrangements to keep the fruit 

picked up.  That helps to stop the fruit flies from contaminat-

ing the trees and saves the fruit crop.  

 

SATURDAY NIGHT SUPPER: For this Saturday, March 

31st at 4:45PM for supper, the menu is: Lasagne dinner with 

garlic toast, salad, dessert, and coffee/tea/water for $7.00. 

Soda available for $1.00. We start at 4:45PM. Come and sign 

up, invite a couple friends to join you. PLEASE sign up by 

4PM Thurs to be sure. 

  

SOCIAL HOUR: Come enjoy social hour with your friends. 

This will continue with the Pot Luck dinner, and will be 

changed when necessary and noted on the blackboard outside 

RECYCLING YARD TO BE CLOSED  

ON APRIL 4, 2018. 

 

 After this date you can take your recycling 

items to the City of Pharr center located on 

FM#495 (Pecan) which is East of Cage.  

. 

EASTER DINNER 

 Sunday, April 1, Join your 

friends and neighbors for Easter 

Dinner at 1:00PM in the Main 

Hall. 

 Tables will be set up and 

ready at 11:30AM  after Church 

services. 

 For late reservations, or if 

you have made a reservation—

but have not paid,  please contact Carol at 355 Daisy or call  

612-240-9057. 

 We will also need help after the dinner to take down 

tables and for clean up after the dinner. Call Carol Knutson 

if you have questions. 

JOIN US ON FACEBOOK 

 To keep track of your Pharr South friends, join us on 

Facebook. You need to be on Facebook, then log on Face-

book and search for Pharr South Texas. Send us a friend 

request and we will approve you. This is a closed group, 

only Pharr South owners and renters are allowed. Keep 

track of your friends over the Summer, share activity pic-

tures. 

PLAN FOR A TRIP? 

 We are organizing a 2019 VIVA Tours Pharr South Hill 

Country/Fredericksburg 3 day 2 night bus trip for February 

18-20, 2019. Details will follow, planning is in process and 

cost will range from $300 per person (based on DBL hotel 

room capacity). If you have any interest for this 2019 tour, 

please put your name on the sign-up sheet on the tour board 

so we can contact you this Fall. Questions? Please contact 

Bob or Mary Watson at 612-812-6320, Lot 197. 

FOR CHILDREN’S HAVEN/BORDER MINISTRIES: 

 If you are leaving to go back north and would like to 

give any food for Children’s Haven/Border Ministries, you 

can leave it at Lot #43. If it needs refrigeration or freezer, 

you can call Elaine Cox at 956-800-7455  to be sure she will 

be at her home. 

CHEER TO 100 YEARS!! 

April 2, 2018 at 2:00PM in the Main Hall, we will be 

hosting a celebration of life for Mr. Dick Smith, who 

will be 100 years young. 

 

 Cake, ice cream, coffee, conversation, and memo-

ries will be shared. No gifts please, your presence is 

the best gift you can share. 

 See you there!!!!! 

ST.JUDE HOSPITAL BENEFITS SHOW: 

 The 2nd annual benefit show for St. Jude’s Hospital 

was a lot of fun and a big success! 

 The RGV git-r-done Bluegrass and Country Band 

was amazing! 

 And so was the food! 

 With the help of those attending, and the others who 

just stopped by and dropped off a donation, the show raised 

the largest amount of any of the St. Jude fund raisers in the 

Valley to date! 

 Just over $3,900.00 for the children of St. Jude’s. 

 A special Thank You to all the volunteers who helped 

make the day such a success. 

 Thank You Pharr South for hosting this event! 

    From: Mike Botelho, Event Chair. 

Pharr South Flea Market Crowd in Main Hall 
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PRAYER CONCERNS 

PRAISES FOR: Lori, Jean Peterson’s youngest sister, had 

  triple by-pass surgery on Saturday evening, March 

  10th. She needs our prayers for healing. We can  

  rejoice as she continually improves. 

 

  Larry and Bonnie Conard have returned to  

  Minnesota.  He is doing much better after rehab in 

  the nursing home and should be returning to their 

  home by Easter. 

CONDOLENCES: Fay Bovett Jirele wishes to thank those 

  who acknowledged the death of her son due to  

  complications of cancer. Jayson will finally be laid 

  to rest in the state of his birth, Minnesota, next to his 

  grandparents Zecda and Heber Boyett, longtime  

  residents of Pharr South. 

 

PRAYING FOR THE FOLLOWING: 
 1. Al Pankhurst is under 24-Hour care in his home in 

  Oklahoma. Hospice  sees him 3 days a week.  

  Pray for Shirley also.  

 2. Howard Goettsch is very weak with his health issues.  

  He has returned to the nursing home and now in  

  Hospice Care.  Mary Ann appreciates all the  

  prayers. 

 3.   Gary Cappmeyer had a stroke a couple weeks ago. 

  He is currently home doing exercises.     

  Marilyn and Gary are new owners in the park.  

 4.   Beverly Stulac’s grandson’s wife has cancer.   

 5.  A relative of Bonnie Michelson needs prayers for an 

  ongoing court battle to be able to gain a Guardian

  ship Adoption of her grandchild, Layla 2 years old.  

  They live in Canada and the courts are not  

  cooperating, but it is getting a little easier. 

 6. Joe Paulini requested prayers for his current health 

  condition. Their PS home is for sale and they‘ve 

  returned to their home in Alberta. 

 7. Al Lust was in Heart Hospital, and is in Legends for 

  therapy. Caroline, his  home care giver, also needs 

  our prayers.  

 8. Sondra McMahon has a virus and currently in Rio 

  Grande Hospital with pneumonia. Larry was also in 

  the Rio Grande, and diagnosed with a little   

  pneumonia in a part of his lung, gave him   

  medication, and sent home to recuperate. 

 9. Cindy Sargent is having health issues, and is at home 

  here in the Park.   

  Those unnamed people in our park who are not well, 

been hospitalized, or have lost loved ones. 

  The Caregivers. It is difficult to watch and take  care of 

their loved ones. 

 The United States Military, first responders, fire men, 

policemen, and border patrol.  
 10. Our leaders who are keeping the USA safe, and still a 

Christian Country. 

_________________________________________________ 

 If you would like to be included in our prayer con-

cerns and/or praises, contact   Dr. Parriott or Jackie 

Landon. 

.       

A CONDOLENCE NOTE: 

 LeRoy Johnson passed away Friday morning, March 

23rd. LeRoy was a member of our choir for several years, 

and with his wife, Norma, once lived in our Park. 

A THANK YOU NOTE: 

 We would like to Thank the Knitters and Crocheters  

for the very special blanket you gave to John.  He has used 

it already.  Thank You again. 

    From: John and Maxine Dale 

IWO JIMA MEMORIAL IN HARLINGEN, TX 

PHARR SOUTH VETERANS MEMORIAL BOARD 

PHARR SOUTH PARK SWIMMING POOL 


